Report of the Annual Meeting of the Canadian Historical Association Rapport de l'assemblée annuelle de la Société historique du Canada

Report of the Annual Meeting

Notes and Comments

Volume 31, Number 1, 1952

URI: https://id.erudit.org/iderudit/300336ar DOI: https://doi.org/10.7202/300336ar

See table of contents

Publisher(s)

The Canadian Historical Association/La Société historique du Canada

ISSN

0317-0594 (print) 1712-9095 (digital)

Explore this journal

Cite this document

(1952). Notes and Comments. Report of the Annual Meeting of the Canadian Historical Association / Rapport de l'assemblée annuelle de la Société historique du Canada, 31(1), 79–79. https://doi.org/10.7202/300336ar

All Rights Reserved © The Canadian Historical Association/La Société historique du Canada, 1952

This document is protected by copyright law. Use of the services of Érudit (including reproduction) is subject to its terms and conditions, which can be viewed online.

https://apropos.erudit.org/en/users/policy-on-use/



This article is disseminated and preserved by Érudit.

NOTES AND COMMENTS

Jean Bruchési, retiring President of the Canadian Historical Association, was elected Vice-President of the Royal Society of Canada at the annual meeting in June, 1952. A. R. M. Lower of Queen's University was elected President of Section II at the same meeting.

same meeting.

D. G. G. Kerr of Mount Allison University has been awarded a Nuffield Fellowship. D. G. Creighton of the University of Toronto, who held a Nuffield Fellowship last year, has just com-

pleted a year of study in Oxford and Paris.

Geoffrey Seed, lately Lecturer at St. Andrews University, has been appointed Assistant Professor of History at Queen's University.

F. W. Gibson, until recently attached to the staff of the Public Archives with the special duty of sorting Mr. Mackenzie King's papers, has been appointed Associate Professor of History at Queen's University.

K. McNaught, after a year's leave of absence, has returned to United

College, Winnipeg.

G. W. Brown, a past president of the Canadian Historical Association, will spend the session of 1953-4 studying Commonwealth Problems in London or Oxford aided by a Carnegie Grant.

David M. L. Farr, Secretary of the Association, returns to Carleton College after two years leave of absence in England where he studied for the D.Phil degree at New College, Oxford.

Morris Zaslow, recently lecturer at Carleton College, has been appointed Lecturer in the Department of History at the University of Toronto.

- L'Abbé A. Maheux de l'Université Laval s'occupe de faire des recherches en vue de publier une histoire de l'Université; et de classer les archives de la compagnie Price Brothers, celles de la compagnie Dominion Corset et celles du Regiment des Voltigeurs.
- L'Abbé Provost de l'Université Laval fait porter ses recherches sur l'histoire du Seminaire de Quebec et sur l'histoire de la vallée de la rivière Chaudière.

The Editors of the Report have received no communication to date for the compilation of their Notes and Comments. Members are urged to submit material for publication.

The Association notes with regret the death of the following members: S. Exc. Mgr. P. Desranleau, Archbishop of Sherbrooke, A. Beaugrand-Champagne, L. A. Taschereau, E. C. Bogart, Q.C., P. C. Armstrong and C. W. Jeffreys.